Minutes of the  Meeting of the Welney Parish Council

held in the Parish Hall, Welney

on Wednesday11th October, 2006 at 7 .30 p.m.

Present


Cllr.K.Goodger (Chairman)  Cllrs. E.Allen, T. Bennett,  M.Brown,  M.Jones,  G.Tomkins 


and the Clerk.

.1.  Apologies for absence


Apologies were received from Cllrs. T.Bray, and Dist.Cllrs.D.Pope & V.Spikings.

2.  Declaration of Interests


.There were no declarations of interest,

3.  Minutes

The minutes of the Meeting held on 13th September, 2006 having been circulated to all Councillors, were confirmed and signed as a correct record of that meeting, 

4.  Matters Arising
1. Seats on Barrier Bank -.  The Clerk confirmed that she had made contact with WINDIS

regarding the seats but nothing further had been heard from them.

2.  Siltation Problems - Tidal Ouse - Following the last meeting Councillors were requested to come up with some questions that could be put to Mr. Gillett at an Open Meeting in the village.  Cllr.Brown outlined some proposed questions and there was a general discussion regarding the way forward with this problem.  It was agreed that Councillors would put forward any further questions within the next few days, and these would be passed to Cllr.Bennett who agreed to see Mr.Gillett of the Environment Agency and discuss the questions and hopefully obtain answers.  It was suggested that an article should be included in the Welney News .

3.  Meeting with adjoining Councils - The Clerk confirmed that  a meeting had taken place on Tuesday 3rd October at 8 p.m. at The Parish Hall, with representatives from Christchurch, Manea and Denver.  The meeting had been a great success and a brief report was circulated to all councillors for approval.  It was agreed that the report should be sent to the Councils who attended, and also to other adjoining councils in case they wished to join us in the future.  It was agreed at the meeting that the group would meet every six months possibly on a rota basis with each council, and the Clerks would keep in touch so that matters of mutual interest could be dealt with.  

4. Meeting with Upwell Parish Council – As mentioned at the last meeting the Clerk and

Chairman were invited to a meeting at Upwell Parish Council, but the meeting had to be cancelled and no new date had yet been arranged.

5. Mains Sewer for Welney – Following the last meeting the Clerk had written to

Mrs.Sarson at Savilles asking if a site meeting could be arranged so that the Council could obtain more information before considering recommendation of any sites suitable for Treatment Works.  Despite two letters and a telephone call, nothing had been heard.  The Clerk agreed to try and make contact as soon as possible.

6.  Aluminium Can Bank for the Village – The Clerk confirmed that she had been in touch with the Borough Council who had put her in touch with The Can Man.  He confirmed that he would be more than willing to provide a can bank, and hoped it would be delivered to the site on the Lamb and Flag Car park next week.  There are no recycling credits from the Aluminium banks, but if there is any money left over, The Can Man supports local charities,.

5.  Public Participation


There was no public participation.
6.  Meeting Reports 

1. Meeting of the Downham Market Road Safety Committee – Cllr.Bennett confirmed that

he had attended the meeting but there was very little to report.  He advised that we should carry on sending a representative for the time being.

2.   Cllr.Bennett also confirmed that he would be attending the meeting called by the Borough Council regarding Landscape Character Assessment on 21st September.

.

7.  Finance

The following Parish Council accounts have been received for payment and on the proposition of Cllr.Jones, seconded by Cllr.Brown and agreed, the cheques were duly signed:


Welney Croft Cricket Club


2nd half years grass cutting


362 . 50


Less 10 home matches at £20


200 . 00

162 . 50


Mrs.P.Copeman - Clerks Salary

207 . 74


Postage and Telephone


  48 . 05

Ink Cartridges




  31 . 95

Paper





  10 . 00

297 . 74

Borough Council of King’s Lynn & West Norfolk

Printing of Action Plan Results




300 . 00




Paid by Direct Debit


Powergen – Playing Field Account




  52 . 45


Paid by Direct Debit


Powergen – Parish Hall Account




 91 . 06

8.  Parish Hall 

1. The electricity meters were emptied before the meeting and total of £6.00 was removed.

The electrical equipment was tested and found to be in working order.


2.  The October draw for the 100 Club then took place and the winners were as follows:


1st Prize 
£50.00

No.65

Helen Scott


2nd Prize
£25.00

No.94

Frank Harmer


3rd Prize
£15.00

No.34

John Cunnington


4th Prize
£10.00

No.36

Copeman Family.

3. The Clerk confirmed that following the last meeting she had written to Mr.Jackman of

March regarding the Hereward Relay on 26th November, advising him that the charge for the 

hire of the Hall would be £100 and that Norfolk Police must be informed.  A letter was received from the Club enclosing a cheque for £100 for the booking and advising that the relevant Police authorities had been informed.  A reply was sent thanking them for their co-operation and offering any assistance they may require on the day.  A letter had been received from Mrs.Wendy Redman expressing her concern that the charge had been increased to £100 and demanding that a refund should be offered.  After a brief discussion it was proposed by Cllr. Jones, seconded by Cllr.Brown and unanimously agreed that a reply should be sent confirming that the matter had been proposed, seconded and agreed at the August meeting of the Council, and that the March Athletics Club were happy with the arrangements.

4. Location of Parish Notice Board – The Chairman asked for consideration to be given to

the possible resiting of the Parish Notice Board currently situated on the Parish Hall.  After a brief discussion it was agreed to leave it in its current location until such time as the future of the Parish Hall is decided.

5. Councillors had been circulated with a copy of the Current Hire Charges for the Parish

Hall and the pavilion and after consideration it was agreed to leave these as they are for the time being.  However, it was agreed to ask Events R Us it they would be prepared to hold an event  to raise funds for the Playing Field and Pavilion – As the Playing Field is a registered charity, fund raising is not a problem.  The Clerk agreed to send a letter to Mrs.Jones.

6.  The Clerk advised that Mrs.Shirley McCabe had handed in her notice as Cleaner of the Parish Hall and Pavilion to take effect from 30th September, and a new Cleaner had been appointed.  Miss Amada Stewart-Wyte of 7 Chestnut Avenue, who had taken over with effect from 1st October,.

9.  Elgoods Proposed Development.

Despite a further letter nothing further had been heard from the Carter Family regarding their land and planning application.  A suggestions was received from Cllr.Bennett that possibly a gap should be left between any properties on the Sandgate Terrace Land so that the possible new Community Centre could be seen through the gap..

A telephone all had been received from Mrs.Sutton at Elgoods on 28th September.  They had 
submitted an outline application for planning on the site of the Hall and Three Tuns immediately after our meeting in August, and had had the application returned to them at the

end of September because the application required a lot more detail.  They had immediately requested a more detailed application be put together by their architect and promised to keep us fully informed of developments.  She confirmed again that Elgoods will pay for the Hall site when agreed with the Environment Agency plus extra monies on top.

Still nothing had been heard from the Planning Department at the Borough Council following our request for a site visit, and it was agreed to make a further approach and also ask Dist.Cllr.Spikings for her assistance.

A letter had been sent to the Drainage Board asking for their advice and a possible site visit, and the Chairman confirmed that this matter was in hand.

The Clerk confirmed that contact had been made with the Highways regarding a possible access onto Wisbech Road from the Sandgate Terrace land.  The King’s Lynn Office had passed the details to Highways at Norwich and Richard Smith had e-mailed asking for a rough drawing of what we were proposing.  This had been sent off but at the time of the meeting nothing further had been heard.

10.  Playing Field

The Clerk advised the meeting that the control switch on the heater on the right hand side of the pavilion appears to be broken.  Cllr.Tomkins agreed to have a look at this and see what is required to repair the switch.

The Chairman expressed thanks to those who attended the Playing |Field and assisted in the removal of the derelict Play equipment.  The little wooden train which was on the field has also been removed, and it was confirmed to the meeting that an enquiry had been received from an interested party to see if we would like to sell the train rather than scrapping it.  After discussion it was agreed to put up notices around the village advertising the Train for Sale by Sealed Bids to be received by the Parish Clerk before 28th October, 2006.  The highest bidder would then be successful and the money could be added to the Play Equipment Fund.


The Chairman confirmed that a member of the public who had been asked by the Cricket Club had advised him that they were making arrangements for a more definite cutting programme for the Playing Field for the coming year and the grass should therefore be kept in a better condition.

11.   Correspondence

1. BCKLWN – Community Information Points – Working in Partnership with local parish

councils.  All that is required is a suitable location and they will supply a computer, printer and broadband access/.  Residents will then have access to all council services via a fully transactional website to pay sundry bills, council tax and non domestic rates. Etc. etc. Also details of Volunteers Training Programme courses, and Latest Funding Opportunities Programme for September/October,

2. NCAPTC – Copy of September issue of Norfolk Link;  Vacancy on Executive

Committee for representation of the West Norfolk area, decision on how the East of England will develop – form to be returned if interested;  Norfolk County Council Environment Operations Newsletter.  Get your Community Composting.

3. NCC Parish Clerk/Council Forum – Planning and Transportation Forum on 31.10.06

from 7 – 9 p.m. at Professional Development Centre, Kilhams Way, King’s Lynn

4. Norfolk Police Authority – Safer Neighbourhoods – Public Meeting at Downham Market

High School on 19th October, at 7.30 p.m.  (Notice placed on the Notice Boards)

5. West Norfolk Voluntary and Community Action – Community Forum Conference 7t
November, Professional Development Centre, King’s Lynn.  9 a.m. to 4 p.m.

6. BCKLWN – Minutes of Standards Committee and various Minutes and Agenda.

7. Leap Ahead – Copy of the September Newsletter of Fens LeAP Leader+

8. NCAPTC –Annual Report and Details of AGM on 4th November.

9. BCKLWN – Additional copies of Your Council – Autumn 2006

10. Norfolk Rural Community Council – The rural Jigsaw Workshops 14.10.06 at Mattishall

11. Leaflet – Produced in Norfolk

12. BCKLWN Core Strategy Preferred Options Paper – Planning Development Framework

13. e-mail (via Cllr.Bray) 6.10.06 Supporting Rural Communities – Make a Difference Day

28th October, 2006.  Agreed to see if any help could be given for the Pavilion,

14.  Details of D2 Action Group Meeting on 13th October at Downham Market.

12. Plans and Planning Matters 

The following planning approvals had been received from the Borough Council.

1. Ref No. 06/01597/F – Mr.J.Green, 2 Hurn Drove, Welney

First floor extension over the Garage

Planning permission granted 15th September, 2006.

2. Ref No. 06/01613/F – Mr. & Mrs. Jones, Pisces Caravan Park and Fishery

Construction of conservatory Extension to Dwelling at Pisces

Planning permission granted 13th September, 2006

3. Ref No.06/01672/F – Mr.P.Wilkinson, Swan Cottage, Hundred Foot Bank

Construction of Hay Store/Barn

Planning permission granted 29th September, 2006

The following planning application was considered at the meeting of the council held on 3rd October and was recommended for approval, with everyone in favour

      Ref No..06/01967/F –Mr. D. Moseley, Kendrick Cottage, Suspension Bridge, Welney

      Alterations to pitch and materials to roof at Kendrick cottage and installation of first

      Floor W.C. window.

The following application was presented to the meeting and was recommended for approval with everyone in favour

      Ref: 06/01705/0 – Mrs. C.Thompson, Tofino Lodge, March Road, Welney

      Outline application for two plots on land south of Tofino Lodge.

13.  Highway Matters

It was reported to the meeting that the hedge had been cut at Tips End and the top of Hale Drove had been recurbed.  It was agreed that these were both good jobs well done.

It was agreed to send a letter to Martin Edmunds at Highways to ask who we could contact to discuss speed limits and traffic calming etc. through and around the village, especially over the Wash Road and the A1101 south of the village.  It was also reported that the sign is still broken on the Wash Road, and that some bushes on the verges are in need of cutting back.

14.  Welney Archive and Social History Committee

The clerk reported that all the equipment which was detailed in the application to Awards for All has been purchased and received, and that work has already commenced in loading some of the pictures from the CD’s in order to start the archiving.

The WASH Open Day will be held on Saturday 21st October, 2006 in the Parish Hall from 1 – 4 p.m. when the equipment will be available for inspection.  Notices will be displayed around the village and on the website.

The date of the next WASH Group meeting  was agreed for 17th October at 8 p.m. in the Parish Hall.

15.  Parish Action Plan

Cllr.Bennett  reported that the Action Plan Group would be meeting  on Friday 20th October and it was hoped to get everything completed by the end of this year.  He also confirmed that the Group had been asked to give a presentation in November at a Leader+ Event.

.16.  Any Other Business

1. Cllr.Jones asked if the Youth Club could have the use of one of the dartboards in the

Parish Hall, following the theft from the Pavilion, and on the proposition of Cll.Goodger seconded by Cllr.Brown, the proposition was unanimously agreed.

There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for attending, and declared the meeting closed at 9.30 p.m.

Signed…K.Goodger……Chairman.          

Dated …7th November, 2006……
